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Guidelines for contributions
Contributions are welcome but may not
always be used. We may also edit them.
Email us your news, notices,
advertisements, jokes, recipes, dreams &
handy hints.
Please send in Word or Open Office (not
PDFs). Or post, or drop contributions into
CSSC.
Deadline for the June Issue
Tues 18th May
Subscriptions if you live outside delivery
area

Disclaimer: The opinions
expressed in this publication are
not necessarily those of CSSC

If you would like to support CSSC you can
donate online with a bank deposit to:

CSSC 38 9009 0798558 00
(and put donation in the reference field) or

contact Larisa
cssccoordinator@colville.org.nz

Pānui - Newsletter of the Northern Coromandel

Contact Information
Phone 07 8666 920

email: cssc@colville.org.nz
2311 Colville Road, Colville.

Hours:
Tues,Weds, Fri 10am - 3pm

Mon & Thurs Closed
Closed for lunch 12.30 - 1pm
Manager - Larisa Webb

cssccoordinator@colville.org.nz
021 258 8037

Financial Administrator -
Nicole McCauley

csscfinance@colville.org.nz
Colville Harbour Care Nursery -

Beth Pearsall
chccoordinator@colville.org.nz

021 237 8678
Youth Group

Danielle Van Resseghem & Nathan McCauley
youthgroup@colville.org.nz

Pānui editor- Nathan McCauley
panui@colville.org.nz

Youth Mentor programme -
Spike Mountjoy

colville.mentor@gmail.com
022 6047 975

CSSC Grant Writer
Cassidy Connor

csscgrants@colville.org.nz

For an electronic copy
(which comes in colour): email
panui@colville.org.nz with 'subscription'
in the subject line. For a mail copy:
email/phone us. Subscription cost for
printed copies is $25 per annum. Contact
us on 07 8666 920 or email us at
panui@colville.org.nz

Hi Everyone,
With Easter over there is the feeling of

winter approaching
Hope everyone is keeping warm and dry

Colville Habour Care Rodent control
Hi everyone,
Thought I'd just give a heads up on my
trapping effort in Colville Bay
So far this year (2021) I've caught: 36 rats,
146 mice & 32 possums.
Since the project started (Late 2017),
the total caught is: 488 rats, 2270 mice &
82 possums.
Nathan.
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Colville Social Service Collective
(CSSC)would like to thank our funders
and supporters :-

VACANCY: Community Worker

Colville Social Service Collective (CSSC) has
an exciting opportunity for someone with
a community focus – Community Worker.
This role will be focused on identifying and
meeting the needs of people in the
community, including providing advice
and referrals and creating and
implementing initiatives.
This is a part-time position. The position
will be based in our office in Colville. For
more information and a copy of the Job
Description please contact the CSSC
Manager, Larisa Webb, on
cssccoordinator@colville.org.nz or phone
021 258 8037. Applications close 5pm, 26
May 2021.

VACANCY: Pānui Editor
CSSC has an exciting opportunity for someone
to develop and prepare the community
newsletter – the Pānui. This role is suited to
someone who enjoys engaging with the
community and is confident with IT
(it can either be prepared on Mac or PC – we
have a few software options).

This is a part-time contract role. For more
information and a copy of the Job Description
please contact the CSSC Manager, Larisa Webb,
on cssccoordinator@colville.org.nz or phone
021 258 8037.
Applications close 5pm, Tuesday 8 June 2021.

New Volunteers

We are delighted to have three
new regular volunteers at CSSC!
- Jane Powell is at the front desk
on Tuesdays
- Anne Mauri on Wednesdays
- Naomi Sumner on Fridays
Naomi is a key person in our
awesome Op Shop team.
Please feel free to ask them for
any help :)
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Colville Easter Festival 2021
We would like to thank all the people that were involved in the last Colville Easter

Festival, started last year, two attempts... and this year - a success. What a wonderful
community we have. All coming together and helping each other and getting involved just for
a little bit of fun (or a lot of fun). We had a full on year with lots of downs but our spirit didn’t
break. We’d like to thank you all for everything. Starting with the local musicians that
practiced on and on, some stuck to their chosen song, some changed (a few times...) All of the
performing, participating, baking, cooking, setting up, pulling down, dressing up, laughing,
enjoying.

For some of you this event is: buying tickets, getting a refund, buying tickets, getting
a refund, wanting to buy tickets, oops - sold out... for us it’s part of our life. We think about it
all year round. Searching, going to gigs, getting ideas, buying. Lots of correspondence going
on, especially when postponing and cancelling. We love it. We enjoy the communal joy of art
and music. Some key thanks go to the workshop tutors that donated their time, knowledge
and materials: Frederick, Denise, Greer, Jenny and Kay. To the tutors that brought us new
experiences: Vanessa, Kimba Jade. All the performers that made us dance and the comedian
that made us laugh. And behind the scene a huge thank you to Douglas that spent hours and
hours on helping us, other musicians, painted the beautiful backdrop, setting up the whole
event. You’re a gem. And Janet - thank you sooo much for stepping in and organising the
foods in such a pro way. It felt like the good ol’ times. And with you all the extended family of
the Van Dort's that helped in a huge way with everything needed to be done.

The master cooks Steve Norris, Dave Roberts, Seamus and Spike and the bakers
Fiona, Emma & Natalia, Mary Jo, Helen, Bronwyn, Briar and the others that cooked and baked
cakes and pies. Yum...Thank you Mahamudra Centre for letting us use your kitchen. Thank
you to all the amazing food servers, ticket sellers, guarding, cleaning, setting up and so many
more.... Hope you had time to enjoy it as well. The extended Pearsall family for being so
involved. Lena for helping setting up and so much more. There is a huge list of volunteers and
donors that if we name them all I might forget someone. Our huge thanks to all, including: the
Colville General Store for selling tickets, and the donation. Richardsons for selling tickets for
us. Damian from Four Square Coromandel whose handsome donation fed us all over the
weekend. The prizes givers: Driving Creek Railway, UMU, Hire and Bike, Himalaya shop - and
for their kind donation. The anonymous donor that helped pay for the food... Coro info
centre, both cafes, Colville school and Preschool - so great to see the children’s artwork and
to see them dancing was one of the highlights for us. Thank you for all the hard work teachers
and children.

Matt, Ezy, Nathan, Josh - the good sound and lights made it all more special. Also to
Luke McCauley for videography and Kataraina Hecht for photography. Thank you to all the
sponsors that made it possible, Lothlorien, Resene, the raffle buyers, every penny
counts. Generous grants from Trust Waikato and Creative Communities. And the ladies who
make it all possible with careful calculation and budgeting - Larisa and Nicole. You’re doing
such a good job that makes it all much easier.

Steve & Ella
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Aikido for Kids
Traditional Japanese Budo

Sensei: Mark (Black belt ni dan)
Colville Hall Tues Children's classes 3.30 - 4.30

IS CURRENTLY LOOKING FOR
BASIC WHEEL TUTORS
WHO CAN DOUBLE UP AS PRODUCTION POTTERS ON SHORT TERM CONTRACTS (UP TO 6
WEEKS)

WE WOULD NEED YOU TO
• RUN CLASSES (1.5H) - UP TO 4 CLASSES / DAY
• HANDLE FIRING, GLAZING, PACKAGING AND SHIPPING OF CLASS WORK
• ADVERTISE YOUR CLASSES THROUGH YOUR CHANNELS
• PRODUCE DCR WARE TO OUR DESIGN
• HELP MAKE CLAY
• CONTRIBUTE TO OUR SOCIAL MEDIA ACCOUNT MANAGEMENT

WE OFFER
• PAYMENT FOR CLASSES BASED ONHOURLY RATE
• PAYMENT FOR DCR WARE PRODUCTION ON CONSIGNMENT BASIS
• OPPORTUNITY TO DO OWNWORK ON PREMISES
• OPPORTUNITY TO SELL OWNWORK AT OUR SHOP ON COMMISSION
• ACCOMMODATION MAY BE AVAILABLE ON SITE IF NEEDED
• INSPIRING CREATIVE ATMOSPHERE TO WORK IN
• OPPORTUNITY TO MEET AND MINGLE WITH OTHER INTERESTING CREATIVES

FROM VARIOUS FIELDS

IF YOU WOULD LIKE TO KNOWMORE ABOUT THIS EXCITING OPPORTUNITY OR KNOW
SOMEONE WHOWOULD SUIT THE POSITION, PLEASE CONTACT OUR POTTERIES MANAGERS

FREDERICK CHURCH: FREDERICK@DRIVINGCREEK.NZ
SAM IRELAND: SAM@DRIVINGCREEK.NZ

Driving Creek Pottery
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Kia Ora,

We are having great success with our student/staff housing project in Colville, with
approximately 230 days accomodation offered so far to 5th and 6th year medical
students, locum nursing staff and the new practice manager. Through the winter
months there is limited need from staff and students so we wonder if there is
anyone in the community who is in need of healthier housing during the colder
winter months. The Health Trust is therefore inviting expressions of interest from
members of the community for possibly shared short-term (winter) occupation
of the Staff and Student House in Colville. Consideration would be given first to
those with health difficulties in need of warmer, dryer housing. Please contact
Emily at the Health Centre Mon-Fri between 9:30 and 1:00, or phone 021 0246
2028.

Trees! Trees! Trees! The nursery is open!
Want to plant trees at your place?
We’ve got beautiful healthy native trees for sale this year.
If you’d like a plant list or to place an order email Beth on chccoordinator@colville.org.nz
Or visit our website www.colvilleharbourcare.org

To Colville,
I remember how quaint and wonderful your local store was back in the early
2000's when I last visited. Imagine seeing a local article and finding that you
were still there for all the locals as well as the many tourists that visit
Coromandel.
Many thanks for still creating that super caring feeling into your community
Cheers,

Susan.
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COLVILLE COMMUNITY HEALTH CENTRE
2299 Colville Rd, RD 4, Coromandel 3584

Phone 07 8666618. Fax 07 866 6619 Our txt number for the clinic is 4448
Mon, Tues, Wed & Thurs 9am-5pm and Fri 9am-4pm

For the after hours service phone the clinic number 07 866-6618.
Please listen to the message carefully.

The On Call person will be paged by the after hours service.
There is no answerphone service during the hours we are open

Please remember - If it’s an emergency, dial 111
Kia Ora Koutou May Greetings
We are zooming through the year already and noticing the cooler nights and mornings.
Our Port Charles GP clinic is not happening at the moment with Dr Kate doing less hours in the
clinic. Dr Kate is presenting at the NZ Rural GP network conference in Taupo on 1st May
talkingabout some of her work with doing ph360. If you would like to know more about this, get
in contact.
Tina has left and moved to the Hawkes Bay to be closer to family. We wish her all the best. Talei
Russek who has been in a casual capacity and some of you have met, is now on board
permanently. Please make yourself known to her if you haven’t met her. She lives in Coromandel
and is a ‘local’ girl.
The clinic is getting more expressions of interest from other practitioner who have other
therapies which is exciting for us, watch this space. Christine our acupuncturist is still doing
Mondays and running the Tai Chi classes.
Hearing assessments – Sue Jennings is now living in Whitianga and is coming to Colville and
Coromandel to do hearing assessments and to check hearing aids etc. Phone 029 773 1692 ,
DDI 07 903 7042; 0800 008 011 www.lifeunlimited.net.nz suej@lifeunlimited.net.nz

Winter Checklist as we head into the cooler months to boost your immunity:
• Have an asthma plan I you are asthmatic. Make sure you have adequate

medications on hand.
• Quit smoking. Help is available, call us for more info
• Sore throats – keep an eye out for rheumatic fever. All sore throats need to be

checked especially in children
• Have an annual check up with your GP and Nurse
• Vaccinations – txt reminders may be sent out if you do not want these, please let

us know. www.fightflu.co.nz, www.covid19.govt.nz
• Wash hands – keep up the great work and cough into your elbows/tissues
• Keep up the fluids – just like a car, you need to hydrate. Don’t share drinks
• Keep active – 30 minutes or 3 x10 minutes a day to keep moving
• Increase wellbeing – www.mentalhealth.org.nz
• Warm your home – for tips, both big and small www.energiwise.govt.nz
Till next time, thank you from the Team at Colville Community Health Centre
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Mahamudra	Centre	for	
Universal	Unity	

May Events
7-9th May Embracing the Feminine – Yoga Retreat with Vanessa & Beth – everyone

welcome!
16th May 10:30am Community Day - Meditation followed by free lunch – just drop in!
4pm 6th May & 4pm 20 May Guru Puja with Tsog
10am 21 MayMedicine Buddha Puja
21-26 May Meditations for the Heart – Retreat with Venerable Khadro
26th May Saka Dawa 10:30am – Guru Puja with Tsog4:30-6pm Emptiness Practices
– Recitation of the Vajra Cutter Sutra & Heart Sutra 7pm Light Offerings at the Stupa
Daily 8:30-9:00am Drop in Meditation
Wednesdays at 8am Qi Gong Movement Meditation

2183 Colville Road 07 866 6851 retreat@mahamudra.org.nz
www.mahamudra.org.nz

Mahamudra Center is affiliated with the foundation for the
Preservation of the Mahayana Tradition (FPMT)

	 Colville Bay Pre - School
Haere Mai! Welcome!

Bring your children to Pre-School for fun & learning!

Tuesday to Friday 9am to 3pm during School terms.
20 Free ECE hours for 3 years and over. WINZ subsidies available.

Term 2 : 4th May to 9th July 2021
On Wednesday mornings we have a Parents & Toddlers group

While our 4 & 5 year olds are at Bush Kura.
We welcome new enrolments. Come and meet us!
AGM 12th May 3.30pm at Pre School. All Welcome!

Phone - 07 866 8319
Email - cbpreschool@xtra.co.nz

Whānaungatanga  ~  Manaakitanga  ~  Ka hikitia 
Effort  ~  Service  ~  Manners 

Garden to Table Vision and Mission 

Whakanui 
Colville School Celebration  

End of Term 1  
It has been a term full of learning for all of our 
school community. We have had our second week of 
Garden to Table and prepared a meal to share with 
whānau. The garden and kitchen are the perfect 
environments for integrating learning across the 
curriculum. By reading instructions, measuring, and 
inquiring the students have the opportunity to 
explore key concepts and skills! The highlight for 
most of the students was learning to use a knife 
safely to chop and slice ingredients.  
If you are interested in volunteering in the garden or 
kitchen please email us at 
principal@colville.school.nz or call us on 
02109120434. There will be a working bee at the 
start of Term 1 to build the garden beds generously 
funded by a grant from CILT. All help is welcome 
and appreciated! 

 

 

 

The way that Colville School runs the programme is 
quite unique giving every child from Y0-8 the 
opportunity to participate. We have already seen 
how it will grow leadership across the school from 
the youngest student leading the Karakia for Kai to 
some of our oldest learners teaching valuable skills 
to their younger peers.  

Ka kai tahi tatou-we’ll eat together  

Thank you! 

Lastly, we would like to say thank you to the 
students, the staff, the families and the Board of 
Trustees for all the hard work that has gone into 
making this term so amazing. Colville is a very 
special community and we will be building on our 
successes next term. There is lots to look forward to 
including a trip to Hamilton Zoo, creative arts 
opportunities and a documentary film festival.  Rest 
and refresh over the holidays and we look forward to 
hearing about all your adventures. Ka kite anō au i 
a koutou! 

Save the Date! 

● Garden to Table lunch every Thursday. 
● First Day of Term 2 Monday May 3rd.  
● Children’s Forest Planting Day,  Thursday 

6th May, rain day on the 13th of May. 
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Winter Lecture Series
We’ll be running our winter lecture series again this year kicking off on the 13th

June with a talk by Fin Buchanan, Senior Advisor of the DOC Conservation Dogs
Programme. Taking part in the talk will also be his wife Carol who is a pest
detection dog handler and threatened species dog handler, Diane Prince.
As usual these talks are free, but koha is welcome. See you at the Peppertree,
talks start at 7pm.
Trees that Count
MEG were lucky enough to receive funding from national organisation Trees
That Count again this year. This funding has enabled us to purchase 200 trees
from the Colville Harbour Care nursery, to plant with the kids from Colville
School this month.
MEG and Colville School have been planting trees together in the Waikawau
Children’s Forest for well over 12 years. The planting has been done on public
conservation land at the northern end of Waikawau Bay and means the kids can
access the forest anytime to enjoy the changing landscape from all their hard
work.
MEG Stoat Trapping Operation Data March 2021
Predator & pest catch data from our entire trapping operation for March 2021.
This data covers our Coromandel Kiwi Project, Waikawau Wetland, Port Charles
Rat Attack & MEG Kiwi Sanctuary.

Have a great month everyone!
Contact us at info@meg.org.nz or make a donation by visiting our website

www.meg.org.nz
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David Wright
Wright Contracting Services

General and Heavy Engineering including:
�Welding
�Machining / Fabrication
� Hydraulics
�Machinery Repair / Maintenance
No job too big or small!
Onsite or at my Colville workshop
Phone: (021) 100 2767
Email: dewwrightnz@gmail.com

I would like to thank all my patients, and tai chi students for making me so welcoming
in Coromandel.
We have positive results from acupuncture for pain, sleep improvement, anxiety, depression, energy
boosting among others. I will continue to strive to make acupuncture accessible and affordable to
benefit your health.
Slots are still available in Tiki House, Coromandel on Wednesday/Thursday and Colville Community
Health Centre on Monday.
Please contact Christina on 021 1134768
or email christinawu121@gmail.com
and visit www.corocommunityacupuncture.co.nz for specials in May and extended hours.
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Kia ora,
Recently twenty six plus students and their tutors were hosted by Waiaro

Sanctuary on the Western Moehau. They did surveys and monitoring for Kiwi and
opossums. We were amazed with the results, 20 pair of Kiwi were determined to be
living on the lower slopes around Waiaro, we had thought previously around 10 pair or
so down lower so we were excited as you can imagine.
This goes to show the holistic attitude and methods are working, we leave the birds
totally alone but harass their predators big time. Not 100% sure of why so successful
but got a few ideas. Waiaro Sanctuary practises Kaitiakitanga ( Holistic Conservation )
and is poison free. As no chicks or eggs are taken
they are free to roam and disperse their traditional
Rohe (area) thus populating Moehau.

The local pig hunters around Waiaro must also be
congratulated for having well trained dogs that
leave Kiwi alone and for avoiding the Kiwi hot spots
as well as the farmers and landowners for giving us
unlimited access on our mission. Students comparing notes on site

C.L.A.I.M
Coromandel Lobby Against Indiscriminate Mining

A brief summary of the address by Coromandel Watchdog at the AGM,
February 2021.

Firstly we were reminded of the long history of anti mining protests here on the
Coromandel and the countless hours by dedicated volunteers given to this fight. Yet
still the Coromandel remains under threat. DOC Conservation land is presumed by
many to be safe from mining. But this is not the case. Our Labour Government has
approved an application for an underground mine at Wharekirauponga which is on
Schedule 4, DOC land. The tunnel would be 6.4km long and the tailings dumped on
farmland bought by the company. Hence the petition for a Moratorium on all mining
in the Coromandel, which you can sign online at Action Station/ Coromandel
Watchdog or at the Colville Store.
Secondly Catherine reminded us that our job as CLAIM is to focus on mining activity
north of the Kopu Hikuwai line.
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lIKE US ON

Break for May

We will be taking a break this month. We would like to
thank all our fabulous staff for doing such a great job and
also our customers for their continued support this past

year.

Gem of the Northern Coromandel 

 * Yes we are open for business * 

                         Winter opening hours are as follows 

                   CAFÉ—Wednesday to Sunday 10am—5pm 

      RESTAURANT—Wednesday to Sunday  with bookings only 

 If the government permits us 
             Our next Darts will be held on Saturday 7th June at 5-30pm 

CLOSED = MONDAY & TUESDAY 

Darts games Saturday 22nd May - 6pm Start

Closed Saturday 8th May for a private function
ph 07 866 6614

Ph 07 866 6805
colvillegeneralstore@gmail.co

COL
VILLE STORE

SHOP HOURS
Opening hours for May

Monday - Sunday 8.30am - 5.00pm
(no late closing on Friday's)

In the store we have a new bread selection from Bake
Shack; cheese sticks, panini plain & herb and french
sticks.
We are now coming into winter so stock up on your
honey, lemon, ginger and turmeric (we have selected
honey currently reduced).
In stock now - locally grown GIANT crown pumpkin
(perfect for soup) and watermelon.
Happy Shopping.

Colville Store team

Facebook
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David's Handyman & House Painting Services
Interior & Exterior House Painting

Rot & Gib Repairs
Water Blasting or Soft Wash
Deck Repairs & Staining

And Much More...
Free Quotes

Contact David Porter
Ph: 027 224 8925

email: davidkim@colville.org.nz

Before

After

Coro Refuse & Recycling
Centre.

525 Hauraki Rd, Coromandel.
07 866 7616

Wednesday & Friday
9.30am - 3pm

Saturdays & Sundays
9.30am -4pm

Northern Coro Rubbish
Collections for

May

Tues 4

Tues 11

Tues 18

Tues 25

Goldmine shop open

Handling rubbish, including recyclable
items, illegally dumped at the gates of our
Refuse Transfer Stations (RTS) outside of
hours, incurs a cost for all our district
ratepayers that contributes to driving up
the annual rates bill.

A L C O H O L I C D R U G H E L P L I N E
FREE and CONFIDENTIAL 9am to 10pm everyday 0800 787 797

Open friendly meeting. Anonymity assured. Please phone 021 314 467
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Bryan: 021 799 056 Joanna: 021 739 398

www.gardentools.nz LIFETIME GUARANTEES

White Star Honey
Producing Local Delectable Honey

Available from Colville General Store or direct at White Star Station / Colville Farm Holidays.
Contact Tellic 021770382 or email wshoneynz@gmail.com

Self Service Coin Operated
Washing Machine and Dryer

OPEN 7 days
Available at White Star Station / Colville Farm Holidays 2140 Colville Road, Colville Coromandel

( 2 minute’s drive, 1.7km South of the Colville General Store towards Coromandel Town)
Follow the signs at the front Gate.

$4 per wash $4 for 45 minutes approx drying time.
Takes $1 and $2 coins.

www.relaxcoro.co.nz

Certified	Massage	Therapist

Relaxation	Massage

Jan is working from the tranquil surrounds 
of the Tangiaro Kiwi Retreat, Port Charles

By	appointment	
Email:	info@relaxcoro.co.nz	
Ph	021	268	6198



Important numbers
111 Fire, ambulance, police emergencies needing immediate assistance
105 Police - for reporting incidents not requiring an immediate response
0800 CRIMESTOPPER For reporting crime (anonymous)
0800 611 116 For medical advice or information 24/7
0800 787 797 Alcohol Drug Line 24/7
0508 828 865 Suicide Crisis Helpline
0800 543 354 Lifeline
0800 111 757 Depression Helpline: free text 4202
0800 688 5463 Outline
0800 376 633 Youthline
0800 764 766 National Poison Centre
07 8666 920 Colville Social Service Collective
07 8666 618 Colville Community Health Centre
07 8666 615 Colville School
07 8666 805 Colville General Store
07 8668 319 Colville Bay pre school
07 866 8702 Coromandel Pharmacy M-F 8.30am-5pm; Sat 9am-1pm

WHATS ON IN THE NORTHERN COROMANDEL
Regular events

Tai Chi classes Every Monday @ Colville Hall 4:10p
Yoga Every Tuesday Colville Hall 10am
Qi Gong Every Wednesday @Mahamudra Centre 8am
Enliven Every Thursday 10am
Sunset Yoga Every Thursday in term times with Vanessa @ Colville

School Hall. 5 - 6.15pm
Aikido for kids Every Tuesday @ Colville Hall 3.30 - 4.30pm
Daily Meditation Free @Mahamudra Centre 8:30am - 9am (guided)

May dates
Sat 1 Seafood Festival @ Coromandel Area School grounds 9am -4pm
Sun 2 Pestival @ Driving Creek Railway 10am -6pm
Fri 7 -Sun 9 Embracing the Feminine – Yoga Retreat @ Mahamudra Centre
Sun 16 Community Day - Meditation then free lunch @Mahamudra 10.30am
Thurs 6 Guru Puja with Tsog @Mahamudra Centre 4pm
Thurs 20 Guru Puja with Tsog @Mahamudra Centre 4pm
Fri 21 Medicine Buddha Puja@Mahamudra Centre 10am
Fri 21- Wed 26 Meditations for the Heart – Retreat with Venerable Khadro
Wed 26 Saka Dawa @Mahamudra Centre - 10:30am

– Guru Puja with Tsog- Emptiness Practices 4.30-6 pm
– Recitation of the Vajra Cutter Sutra & Heart Sutra
& Light Offerings at the Stupa 7pm

Wed 26 Community Worker job application closes at 5pm
June dates

Tues 8 Panui Editor job application closes at 5pm
Sun 13 MEG Winter Lecture @ Pepper Tree Restaurant 7pm


